
Norah, our resident “Rock Star,” is a vivacious 8-year-old. She doesn’t let a wheelchair keep her from dancing, going

to the beach and being active with her family — especially her new baby sister. 

 

She is well known and loved by many Nemours specialists, staff and volunteers. Her mom Megan estimates that over

the past four years, they’ve logged more than 120 visits to our downtown Jacksonville, Fla. location.

 

“We love Nemours and we’re so glad to be here,” says Megan. Which is why when it was time to renovate our lobby,

she and Norah were perfect resources to help us improve accessibility.

 

Thanks in part to their input, our new lobby is nearly ready to welcome patients and families of all needs and

abilities. 

 

The beautiful space features an open plan with stunning views of the St. John’s River. It has expanded seating

areas, a new café with outdoor dining, several learning stations, and an art gallery starring our own patients’

masterpieces. The iconic train set also has a new, special place of honor. 

 

While Norah’s family has moved out of the area, they still come to Nemours regularly for multiple specialist visits

and surgeries to manage her complex condition. “We’re so excited about the changes,” says Megan. “Norah will have

more places to go and things to do while we’re here,” she adds. 

 

The PLAYERS Lobby at Nemours Children’s Specialty Care, Jacksonville renovation wouldn’t be possible without the

gracious support from the PGA TOUR’s flagship THE PLAYERS Championship event.

You can follow construction progress and learn more at Nemours.org/Lobby.
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